Forrest Horse Riding Club newsletter May 2008

Hi all, just a quick note to let everyone know what we have been up to.

Our club grounds are looking fantastic with the addition of hitching rails, holding yards and a round yard.  We secured a donation of sawdust from the Birregurra sawmill, and Daryl Richmond kindly donated his semi to deliver it to the club grounds.  We need to attach the base boards around the base of the round yard before spreading our toppings though, so they don’t’ wash away.

Phil and Narelle Andrews from Birregurra have kindly donated the treated pine base boards, so we just need to pick them up and deliver them down to the club grounds.  Does anyone have time to attach them?  I think roofing screws would be the best option. Contact committee if you can do this.

Our May ride was quite short, around the Yaugher instead of Thompsons, Haydens. Congrats to our Treasurer Lea and Asley for finally getting a ride in after all this time!  

Well done to our members who attended the Pony Sports day on Mothers Day.  Jess Mooney and Greta had a fantastic jumping round, getting second place in the newcomer 18inch, and many ribbons in the saddle classes.

Jaimi Watson and Aladin won the 2ft show jumping, and also got many ribbons in the saddle classes.

Erica McNama and Tahlia came 3rd in the 2ft and 3rd in the 2ft3’ show jumping AND took home a trophy for the Handy Pony!!

Committee has been very busy with the Submission Process for the Draft Management Plan for the Great Otway National Park and Otway Forest Park.  It is looking good for horse riders in our area, with plenty of access to some great trails. Submissions close on 2nd June 2008.

We are also trying to get our old cross country course up and running again…. Working bees may be required.

Due to the Otways weather turning, we will be holding shorter rides for the cooler months, looking into a grounds day also. Any volunteers to run it?

We have purchased a Personal Locating Beacon and a GPS unit with our small equipment grant, which will make our rides even safer!

Our next committee meeting is at 7pm Tuesday 20th May at the Birregurra Community Health Centre.  All members welcome. A gold coin donation to the health centre gets the room, tea/coffee and biscuits. 

We will advertise the June ride on the upcoming events part of the ATHRA website in our Forrest Club section.  Hope to see everyone then!

